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Written Statement: Written Statement on
Summer Examinations 2020

We are in an unprecedented period, one that is changing hour-by-hour, and
governments around the world are having to make quick decisions. We recognise
the worry and anxiety that the uncertainty around the summer exam series was
causing. Today | met with Qualifications Wales and WJEC to consider options that
are in the best interests of our learners. We recognise that there are no easy
choices but we have agreed that the best way forward is not to proceed with
summer exam series. Learners due to sit their GCSEs and A levels this summer
will be awarded a fair grade to recognise their work, drawing on the range of
information that is available. We will be working with the sector to announce
further details shortly but wanted to give this early certainty. We also won’t be
using the results to publish performance measure outcomes in 2020.
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